Enclosure.
4 th December, 1M7.

Dear 8irs,

Reverting to your letter of the Sth September
last respecting the Oll Tanker Barge "SHELL 15", I have
to say that the fees suggested therein should ncw be charged
and, 1f necessary, cradited against the full Classificatlon
fee if and when classification 1s decided upon,

; o also to acknowledge the receipt of your
letter of the(7th) ultimo, the contents of which are noted,
and to say tha e proposed foes as set forth therein
will be approvsd. With referencae to other questions
ralged in the same letter, I have to advise you as follows:-

Itam 1. No exception need be taken to the use of blow lamps
for starting the maln englines. In a steam driven
tanker naked flames a&are present in the boller room
to & much greater extent.

Item 2. No axcsption need be taken to ths use of cylinder
gases for charging the air recelvars. This 1s a
commuon practice in small installatlions.

Ttem 3. In view of the apparently successful operation of
tho vessal for the past bwonty three years. 1t 1s
not considered that the scrapping of all the
existing cylinders would be justified 1n order to
have cylindar rellef valvas Ilited.

‘ As regards tho main engines being in use when
discharging cargo, it has been ascertained from the Owners
that this has been the practice since tha vesssl was bullt
and that no oxception has been taken by the Harbour
Authorities concerned.

At the same time I think it well to enclcse,
‘for your information, & copy of & commmunicatlon which has
today been addressed to the Owners glving detalls of
outstanding machinery ltems. : 1/ |

Yours falthfully,
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The Surveyors, Classification Commi(tfed.) (| 41 |()])
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